
MONTGOMERY TOWNSHIP SENIOR VOLUNTEER COMMITTEE 
MEETING MINUTES 

June 13, 2012 
 

The regular monthly meeting of the Montgomery Township Senior Volunteer Committee was held at 7:00 p.m., 
Wednesday, June 13, 2012 at the Montgomery Township Building.  The members of the Senior Volunteer Committee in 
attendance included Peg Azarian, Helen Haag, Marian Pinkerton, Ralph Schurr, Rich Roller, Adele Herman and Jackie 
Volk.  Also present: Jeffrey McDonnell, Board of Supervisors Liaison and Stacy Crandell, Public Information 
Coordinator. 
 
Call to Order: Chairman Helen Haag called the meeting to order at 7:05PM.   
 
Approval of Minutes from March Meeting: Minutes were approved as submitted. 
 
Public Comment: Bob Sykes from Apprise discussed some upcoming legislation that will be affecting seniors.    
 
New Business: 

Summer Concert 
The Committee discussed the upcoming concerts.  The Committee agreed attend only the concerts not the 
movies.  The Committee discussed the issue of having concert indoors.  Staff explained the difficulties of 
having the table in the lobby during the indoor concerts and the Committee will be notified if a concert needs 
to be moved indoors.   
 
Staff will have the tent, table and two chairs ready outside on the nights of the concerts by 6PM.   
 
Medicare Seminar 
The Committee discussed the upcoming Medicare Seminar, which will take place on Thursday, November 8 
at 1PM with Bob Sykes.          
 
Committee Feedback 
Marian and Helen discussed and shared some summer concert ideas for bands which was held at Delaware 
Valley College.     
 
Helen also talked about the senior activity days at Horsham Township.  Stacy talked with Sharon Tucker, 
Recreation Coordinator about the Horsham Township activities.  Sharon is looking into having something in 
the winter time.  Helen and Marian are going to attend one to see what it is all about.   
 
The Committee briefly discussed the new community center.  Jeff explained that the Board just hired a 
consultant to collect public input regarding the new facility.  Jeff said that the Committee would definitely be 
a part of this process.   
 

Old Business:  The Committee confirmed their attendance at Autumn Festival.   
 
Helen asked about the Legislative Breakfast and if any senior issues were discussed.  Jeff explained most of the issues that 
were discussed were transportation, open space, budgets and pension plans.   
 
The Committee’s next meeting is on September 12, 2012 at 7PM.   
       
Adjournment:  There being no further business to come before the Senior Volunteer Committee, the meeting adjourned 
at 7:49pm.  The group will meet next on September 12, 2012 at the Montgomery Township Building at 7:00pm. 


